



Physical Security Interoperability Alliance

PLAI Working Group Meeting Minutes July 13th, 2016

Conference Call Details		(605) 475-4120	Access Code : 9173975
Australia	(08) 9520 3110	Netherlands	084 001 0003
Austria	0820 987601	South Korea	0160 -0-1073
Austria	0820 444599	United Kingdom	0844 410 0400 - 5p/min
Belgium	070 27 00 01	United Kingdom	8545508 - 15p/min
Germany	01805 016070 - 0.15€/min	United States	(605) 475-4120

Reminder of PSIA Operating Policy

Antitrust

The discussion should not address market allocation, pricing, or similar anticompetitive matters.

Intellectual Property

If a participant knows his or her company has patent claims that cover a portion of the spec or standard under discussion, he or she is obligated to disclose those claims, and the company must either agree to negotiate RAND (Reasonable and Non-Discriminatory) license terms or the WG will have to try to work around the claims (and the company may be asked not to participate further if this happens repeatedly).

Special Note: Next meeting is July 20, 2016. Updates listed (and highlighted) below are required at this meeting by the relevant participants. This meeting will be an extension of this meeting to conclude these items in a timely manner.

Agenda:

1. Minutes of last meeting
2. Whitepapers
3. ASIS 2016 demonstration
4. General business
5. Next meeting/time

Attendance:

- Darren Bain, RightCrowd
- Dave Bunzel, PSIA
- Jeff Longo, Kastle Systems
- Josh Jackson, RightCrowd
- Laura Kevitt, Tridium
- Adepu, Alert Enterprise
- Pradeep, Alert Enterprise

Discussion:

- Meeting opened at 5:00 PM EDT
- Outstanding actions from the previous minutes



- Conformant products – Jeff advised that their current implementation of PLAI has failed on the conformance checks, and that they are investigating where it is broken. After discussion it was agreed that they would provide the 'Failed' report as a baseline to Debbie for the conformance matrix work, and they would also look to provide a report from when they had previously achieved conformance. **Jeff will look to provide this by the next meeting if possible.**
- Whitepaper summaries
 - No further discussion was completed on this topic – for the next meeting
- ASIS demo planning
 - Laura advised that they have made good progress with a Tridium implementation that can take a PLAI stream of events from a PACS and convert them into hardware changes (thermostat set points, lights fans etc.). A beta system review **will allow her to advise by Friday if the system can be made available for the ASIS demo** to enable us to have a physical demonstration of the east-bound interface aspects of PLAI
 - Alert Enterprise advised that they can assist with OPC calls to process control systems and could be used to assist with that for a demonstration with East-bound hardware. They are checking with their engineering team on whether or not they are able to commit to building a PLAI-compliant solution in time for the ASIS demo and **will advise at the next meeting what the outcome of these discussions is**
 - Dave has been in further discussions with Lenel, Stanley and Tyco about their involvement in the PLAI demonstration – **further updates on this are required**
 - The use of a 'conduit' solution from RightCrowd or Alert Enterprise was also discussed and **RightCrowd will also advise on their ability to provide extensions to their PLAI implementation** for the event streaming by the next meeting. This would then require Lenel hardware to be set up for the demonstration to allow the badge reads to occur. Alert Enterprise are also responding (as per above) on their ability to deliver a solution for ASIS
 - Kastle require web access to be included in the demonstration
 - Web access at the ASIS demonstration – Laura suggested that she could provide a 4G hot spot to provide a router for up to 10 sites. 4G access in the room for the demonstration needs to be checked for this
- Other Business
 - A follow up meeting next week to be convened
- Meeting closed – 5:36pm EDT.

New/Open Action Items:

- (opened 07/13/2016) Checks on the 4g/Internet access at ASIS Orlando conference rooms to be investigated
- (opened 06/08/2016) Mohammad to provide a copy of the document the details the East-bound interface
- (opened 04/13/2016) Kastle and Allegian to provide content summarizing what was presented at ISC West



- (opened 02/03/2016) Darren to work with Jeff on a short document outlining what is required to take an existing PLAI adapter and extend it to support Location/Zone Awareness

Closed Action Items

Next Meeting: Wednesday 20th July, 2016 5pm EDT